

November 12, 2010

BY-Email

Ontario Energy Board Attention: Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary 2300 Yonge Street 27th Floor, P.O. Box 2319 Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli,

Re: LEAP Emergency Financial Assistance - - Social Agency Partners

As per the October 20'th direction from the Board in regard to Electricity distributors obligation to report to the Board on Social Agency partners.

Rideau St. Lawrence has had discussions with social service delivery agencies in both of the counties that we service, The United Counties of Leeds and Grenville and the United Counties of Stormont Dundas and Glengarry. We have also forwarded to the agencies the package of draft materials made available by the Board for further discussion. At this time we have not received a definite statement either in the affirmative or negative from those bodies.

We will continue to follow up and also to extend the invitation to the webcast to be held on November 25 and 26'th to our potential partners.

Yours truly,

/John Wals/

CEO